
3070-55A

S E R V I C E  N O T E

Agilent 3070 Board Test System 

Serial Numbers: 0000A00000 / 9999Z99999 (All 3070 Pay-per-use systems)

To Be Performed By: Agilent Technologies Qualified Personnel

Parts Required: 

0960-2134 Button Adapter 
E9970-63200 RJ-45 to DB-9 Adapter

Pay-Per-Use Button Adapter and RJ-45 to DB-25 Adapter have been replaced
Situation: 
The Pay-Per-Use Button Adapter (P/N 0960-0890) and RJ-45 to DB-25 Adapter (P/N
E4000-62106) have been replaced. New Pay-Per-Use systems as well as new SCSI to
RS-232 MUX box kits (P/N E3788A) now use the RJ-45 to DB-9 adapter (P/N
E9970-63200). The RJ-45 to DB-25 adapter (P/N E4000-62106) is still an orderable part and
will continue to be available through ATLS.

Replacement parts will be available in mid-July: 
• The Pay-Per-Use Button Adapter has been replaced with a new 

Button Adapter, P/N 0960-2134. 

• The RJ45-to-DB25 Adapter has been replaced with a RJ-45 to DB-9 Adapter, 
P/N E9970-63200.
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Page 2 Service Note 3070-55A 

Note

The new Pay-Per-Use adapters are NOT compatible with 725/50
controllers.  Telecom Pay-Per-Use systems will not be compatible
until the B.03.80 software release.  

Solution / Action:

NOTE

There is no need to order either replacement part unless an existing
part fails in the field. 

If a Pay-Per-Use system malfunctions because of a failure of either the Button Adapter or
the RJ-45 to DB-25 Adapter then both parts must be replaced with their new counterparts.  

In order to use the new adapters, Pay-Per-Use systems must run B.03.64 or newer software.
The B.03.64 software patch is compatible with both the old style adapters and the
replacement adapters.  

Please return working old style Pay-Per-Use adapters (used or unused) to:

Helene Harrison 
Agilent Technologies, Inc. 
815 14th Street SW, 
MS AM113 
Loveland, CO 80537

The adapters that are returned will be used as support parts for both the Pay-Per-Use systems
that use 725/50 controllers and the Telecom Pay-Per-Use systems that require button adapter
replacements.  They will also be used for new Telecom Pay-Per-Use systems until the
Telecom software release, B.03.80, is available.

The B.03.64 software patch will be released in early July; B.03.80 is currently scheduled for
this fall. 


